FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
October 5th, 2023
10:00 AM 

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street, Harwich MA 02645

Members present: Vahan Khachadoorian, Ralph Smith, Angie Chilaka
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), Reagan Wilda (Program Specialist II)
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:00PM 
2. Vahan Khachadoorian made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the June 2nd, 2023 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith. Motion passed unanimously. 
3. Department Reports 
COA update with Ralph Smith

There is nothing new to report with the Council on Aging, as they haven’t had a meeting for a while now.
Recreation update with Vahan Khachadoorian
A. The Recreation Commission had recently met and they are dealing with some issues. Mr. Khachadoorian reported that three CPC Articles have officially been submitted a new days prior. 
B. CPC for new Pickleball Courts: The bids have opened and are ready to go. Mr. Khachadoorian explained that they have been approved, and somebody got the bid already. Ms. Chilaka asked if he thinks they’ll be done by May of next year. Mr. Khachadoorian said that there’s a lot of work to be done, and while they are pushing for next spring or summer, whether that happens will depend on the contractors.
4. Old Business 
A. Birthday Fees: Per their request, Ms. Carey has put together some samples for the Facilities Committee to look over regarding Birthday Party Package Rentals at the Community Center. They can take it with them to look over, come up with any recommendations, and then put it on the agenda for the next Committee meeting for further discussion. Once the Committee makes an official vote, it will be passed on to the Board of Selectmen for approval of fee changes.
5. New Business
NEW STAFF

A. The Community Center has a new custodian, Randy Ellis. He will be covering the Center’s evening hours, 2PM-9PM, as well as working on Saturdays. Mr. Ellis is a Harwich resident. He has been working at the Center for about a month now, and it has made a big difference having him here. Ms. Carey is excited that the Center now has the full gamut of what it needs to keep moving forward.
1. Mr. Khachadoorian asked who the daytime custodian is. Ms. Carey said that’s Dan Lewis, but also explained that custodial staff reports to the Highway Department, so sometimes the custodian attending to the Center in the morning is switched around with other staff members.
B. Ms. Carey was happy to introduce the Community Center’s new Program Specialist II, Reagan Wilda, to the Facilities Committee. She has been working at the Center for a little over a month now and she has hit the ground running. Ms. Wilda has met and exceeded Ms. Carey’s expectations and she is very grateful for everything she has to offer the Center. An office has recently been set up for her in the room located next to Susan Fraser’s office, and people are welcome to drop in any time to chat with her. Ms. Carey passed introductions over to Ms. Wilda. 
Ms. Wilda explained that she is originally from Harwich and has just moved back in November. She has twin daughters who attend Lighthouse Charter School. She comes from a very diverse background in programming and marketing, and working with all age groups. Some past experiences include Faith Formation Director of First Church in Sandwich, programming with non-profit organizations, program development for a company that produces fertilizer, and programing on Martha’s Vineyard for a non-profit, mostly with school aged children. She is excited to bring all of that to the table. As Ms. Carey previously said, she has hit the ground running and has several different events and activities planned for October, as well as a lot of great ideas for the coming year in 2024.
1. Ms. Wilda went over a few highlights. For October, the Center will be continuing with its annual Costume Boo-Tique and the Halloween Trick-or-Treat Drive Thru. For new activities, there has been one movie night so far for families. So far, this is intended to be a once-a-month activity, and a sort of family night (She plans to include multigenerational activities for all ages).
2. She has connected with the Cape Cod Military Museum and they will be doing a series of lectures once a month between October 2023 & June 2024. There’s a title/topic for each lecture that coordinates with the time of year (for example, the October lecture is about spooky events around the war, and how it pertains to Cape Cod in-particular). Ms. Wilda has reached out to both the COA and various Veterans Affairs Offices on getting the word out about it.
3. Poetry Night: There will be a second Poetry Reading Night (Oct 5th), as the first Open Mic Poetry Night was a great success.
4. Step Challenge: The Center is hosting a WALKtober Step Challenge event. It’s a five week community event. All you have to do is write down how many steps you take in a day and log it for those 5 weeks. At the end of the challenge, there will be a celebration ceremony and get-together in the Center’s Multi-Purpose Room. Awards will be given out for achievements such as ‘Most Steps’ in specific age groups, Most Average Steps, things like that.
5. In November the Center has some new things coming up. Ms. Wilda reports that they will be hosting a teen and middle school clothing swap for different age groups. There are already a lot of programs like this for younger generations, so she wants to focus more on middle-age kids groups.
6. In December, there will be a Hammer & Stain Workshop with Teresa Martez.
7. Other ideas for next year include starting up a new Try It – You Might Like It, a monthly series that would have someone from the community come and teach a class. Some will be aimed at people of all ages, others will be focused more on younger kids. Ms. Wilda explained that, being involved with families with younger children, she has seen that is can be a struggle to find ways to keep the kids engaged and affording to do that. In general, Ms. Wilda hopes to get more people from the community involved in participating and in putting on the events.
C. Members of the Facilities introduced themselves to Reagan Wilda. Van Khachadoorian is Chairman of Harwich Youth & Recreation. Ralph Smith is on the Council on Aging Board. He has volunteered with the COA & the Center for a long time now. Angie Chilaka also works with the COA. She welcomed Ms. Wilda to the Community Center team and is glad that she is planning a lot of activities for family programs with middle and high school aged kids.
D. Reorganize Committee: Ms. Carey reminded members of the FC that they are required to reorganize. Mr. Khachadoorian moved to have Ms. Chilaka be the new Facilities Committee Chairman. Ms. Chilaka agreed to accept the position on a temporary basis. Mr. Smith seconded the motion. 
1. Ms. Chilaka asked if they’d be able to recruit more members to the Facilities Committee. Ms. Carey reported that there has been some interest and people have been submitting their information. They will be interviewed at some point by the Committee. There are currently two vacancies open on the Committee, and Ms. Carey believes that the Committee could soon have a full complement.
E. Next Year’s Budget: Ms. Carey explained that it is once again time to start putting together the budget for the next fiscal year. She asked that the Facilities Committee put forward any ideas they may have.
1. While the Center’s budget isn’t exactly level-funded, the increase is never more than 2% (gas alone goes up 2% just to run the building). However, the Center will still put in the information and requests that it needs to be successful. With all these new programs coming up, the Center will need to increase the programming budget. Ms. Carey is also looking into adding more security cameras to the building for safety reasons (there are some blind spots with the current cameras the building has).
2. Mr. Khachadoorian pointed out that at the last Board of Selectmen meeting, the Board is not looking at a 2% increase for the new budgets, but rather a 1% increase. Ms. Carey agreed that it is what they said at that meeting. There is no official message from the Select on this matter yet, but that was the consensus among the Selectmen at the meeting—that the Harwich Town Administrator should start working on budgets within a 1% range. They’re also looking at capital projects as well because they’re currently backlogged on capital projects.
3. One building improvement projects, Ms. Carey is currently working on is to get the Center’s carpeting replaced. This request was approved in the Center’s budget for this current fiscal year. Mr. Khachadoorian mentioned that at the last Selectmen Meeting, the topic was brought up and it sounded like the procurement of it is moving forward. Ms. Carey clarified that the project is currently listed under the DPW, and she is happy to partner or help in any way that she can on the matter.
4. Mr. Khachadoorian asked for the following clarification: If the Town has approved a project through CPC, but the bids came in higher than the money available, what happens? Could you then rebid that same project to see whether or not there are people out there who willing to do the project at a more reasonable rate? 

Ms. Carey believes that in this case, the Town and Town Administrator would need to evaluate the situation, and if there is a need to get the correct amount of money, you can ask for additional money at a town meeting. She added though that she was not present at the Selectmen meeting when this particular topic was discussed, so she doesn’t want to give any wrong information. However, she does know that if you get bids and they don’t meet the specifications, then you are not obligated to take them.  
5. Wish List: Mr. Khachadoorian suggested that Ms. Carey put together a separate wish list of things that she thinks could really support the Community Center building. He also asked that she put that list together in a priority order of what is most needed. Ms. Carey said that she does have one ready to go, and she will bring it to the next Committee meeting. She will also bring in her tentative budget as it currently is for them to review.
6. Mr. Smith asked what the Center’s total budget is roughly. Ms. Carey said that she doesn’t have the exact number on hand, but she will get that information for him. She can say though that 79% of the Center’s budget does pay for the operations of the building (lights, heat, gas, etc.). It’s not part of the COA or Rec Department’s budget, but the Center alone, and so the Center knows already that those are things that can’t be cut.
7. Building Maintenance: Mr. Khachadoorian asked about building maintenance, such as roof repair, and whose budget that falls under. Ms. Carey explained that maintenance like that is covered by the Highway Dept budget. However, not every building maintenance project is covered completely by Highway. There are gray areas where it may fall under the Center’s budget (replacement of fire extinguishers for example). Another example: Painting some of the building’s rooms fell under the Highway Dept’s budget, but the cost to move heavy equipment from one room to another fell under the Center’s Budget. The cost to resurface the pool tables and move them into the new Game Room also fell under the Center’s budget.
8. Revolving Funds: Mr. Khachadoorian asked about revolving funds. Ms. Carey explained that the only revolving fund the Center has is for the building’s Fitness Room. The Center does have a Gift Account, which covered the cost of moving the fitness equipment into a new space, but the purchase of new exercise equipment was covered under the revolving fund specifically. The Center’s Gift Account usually covers costs that are not anticipated and would thus not be in a budget line item.
9. Capital Projects: Mr. Khachadoorian asked if the Center has any capital projects coming up. Ms. Carey said that this year the Center does not have any. Mr. Khachadoorian asked if there are any old capital projects that have been addressed, and Ms. Carey said that any old capital projects are in the queue. She clarified that projects in the building are split with the Highway Dept, so while she does not have any capital projects under the Center’s budget, the Highway Dept may have some capital projects for the building under their own budget (example: the new boiler system that was put in was under the Highway Dept’s capital project budget. The building is also coming up on 24 years old, and as such, roof replacement/repairs are on the books, which falls under the Highway Dept’s budget.)
Mr. Khachadoorian asked if there are any new capital projects for the Community Center that Ms. Carey foresees a need for. Ms. Carey explained that when she puts together her new budget, that’s one of the things she assesses. Per Mr. Khachadoorian’s suggestion, she will put together a separate list of potential future capital projects.
10. Gym Bleachers: Mr. Khachadoorian asked for an update on the gym’s bleachers. Ms. Carey said replacement of the bleachers is in the queue under the Community Center’s current capital projects and is ready to go. She will have to check if bids have gone out on that and will report back to Mr. Khachadoorian later.
6. Director’s Update 
A. Newsletter: Ms. Carey handed out the Center’s October Newsletter for the Committee to review (and some past newsletters as well). She encouraged them to look through it and make any recommendations for things that they might like to see done differently. She pointed out that the Center is trying to get more input from the public. She is asking people what sort of programs they’d like to see, and what the Center can do to add to this. The advertisement in the newsletter for this request includes a QR Code that people can scan and submit their ideas online for activities or events they’d like to see happen at the Center.
1. Ms. Wilda has gotten a few responses so far and is getting a handle on what sort of events people would like to see more of. She will keep advertising this, because the more feedback she gets, the better programming the Center will have. People are of course always free to stop by and talk to both Ms. Carey and Ms. Wilda with their program suggestions as well.
2. Ms. Chilaka asked if the Center has reached out to middle and high school parents for their feedback on what they would like to see at the Center. Ms. Carey confirmed that yes, information on what the Center does is regularly sent to the schools. Ms. Wilda has also reached out to different organizations that the Center hasn’t been in touch with before, including private schools and public schools in the community, various groups, as well as Facebook pages that have been started by parents. This is all done digitally, sending out the newsletters and the various flyers the Center puts together.  
Some of the upcoming events listed in the newsletter includes: 

· WALK-tober Event (throughout the month of October into November, and it’s not too late to sign up) 
· Oct 5th, 6PM-7:30PM – Open Mic Poetry Night

· Oct 12th, 5PM – Cancer Environmental Causes & Prevention Talk & Seminar

· Oct 17th, 5:30PM-8:30PM – Clued In Murder Mystery Scavenger Hunt (Inspired by the game Clue, this will not be a board game but a live game. The Center already has some people signed up for this event and looks forward to welcoming more participants).

· Oct 19th, 5:30PM-7PM – Boo-Tique Costume Pickup (everyone can come in and get free costumes or costume accessories). 

· Oct 20th, 6PM – Movie Night (Hocus Pocus will be the Movie)

· Oct 26th – Open House (Some room switches has been made inside the Community Center, and this event invites people to stop by and check out the new arrangement of the Game Room and the Fitness Room).

· Lend A Hand is also held on Oct 26th, inviting people to stop and add their painted handprint to a collage the Center is putting together for the Game Room. Everyone has a hand in the Community Center’s success. 

· Oct 27th, 5:30PM – Cape Cod Military Museum Lecture: Bizarre and Eerie

·  Oct 31st, 5:30PM – Halloween Trick-or-Treat Drive Thru (the Center is currently collecting donations for this event).

B. Building Use: As previously mentioned, some rooms have been switched around. The Fitness Room has been expanded into what was once the ‘Game Room,’ with cardio and exercise equipment being moved into that room and weight lifting equipment (free weights, resistance machines) staying in the previous fitness room located behind the front desk. This allows the equipment to be more spread out and safer in general for use, as well as being ADA compliant.
1. The Game Room is now located in what was formerly Room #2. Ms. Carey reports that there have been a lot of people coming in to use the pool tables and ping-pong tables in the Game Room. In addition to that, she has added some games more suited to kids. There will be a shelf out for these games, and games that will go on the wall for kids to play. She is excited about people wanting to be part of this transformation, and so far responses have been positive. She appreciates that the public has been very patient about these changes.  
2. Mr. Khachadoorian asked if by taking over Room #2, does that decline the availability of room rentals. Ms. Carey said it did not. Prior to making this switch, she did an extensive report that was shared with the Town Administrator and the Youth & Rec Director. This report showed that removing Room #2 from the equation did not disrupt a single person in terms of current groups and organizations that meet here at the Community Center. Some groups did have to be moved around into different rooms, but the Center’s job is to fill the building to the best of its capacity (which sometimes means that groups that have specific room preferences have to meet in an alternative room).
3. Mr. Khachadoorian asked about what happens in the summer when Beach Sticker Sales takes Room #3 offline for rentals. Ms. Carey said there is a plan for stickers sales. A new space will be set up inside the building (if the ticket sales do in fact happen in the Center for the summer of 2024).
4. Mr. Khachadoorian asked if there is free space available at the 204 Building for any kind of usage that the community may want for meetings. Ms. Carey said that while she’s sure there is space available there, she doesn’t want to turn anyone away from the Community Center. Her job is to get more people inside the building using the spaces. The Community Center does collaborate with the 204 Building (an artist from the 204 Building currently has a sculpture on display in the Center’s courtyard, and another artist from 204 is hosting a class in the Center this December), so if extra space is needed, she does work with the 204 Building for such requests.

7. Other
A. Ms. Chilaka asked, in terms of the Center’s basement, how much space is available to put anything else down there other than storage space. Ms. Carey said that the basement is 17K square feet, and there is allocated storage space down there for every department in the building. The basement can absolutely be cleaned, organized, and evaluated for extra space, and while she does think that at some point this will need to be done, she doesn’t believe that the Center has reached that point yet. Presently, the Center has been very successful in filling up all current room rental spaces, but also hasn’t had to turn anyone away due to a lack of space.
B. Next meeting time change: The next Facilities Committee meeting is scheduled for Friday, Nov 3rd at 10AM. Ms. Carey explained that on Nov 3rd, she has been asked to help Monomoy High School with one of their programs. This program at the school is scheduled for the same time and day as the Committee meeting. She was hoping the Committee meeting could be moved to a different time so that she can attend both. The Committee agreed to meet at 1PM for November 3rd to accommodate Ms. Carey’s schedule.
8. This meeting adjourned at 10:41AM. 
9. The next meeting is November 3rd, 2023 at 1:00PM
